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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
DATE:
April 4, 2018  
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman



Donald Ocker


Tammy Rollins




Thomas Orisich


John Jensen


TJ Frazier
OTHERS

PRESENT:
James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director


Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator


Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist 


Jeremy Burns, MSS
ABSENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director



CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. 
MINUTES


A motion (I) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by John Jensen and was carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the March 7, 2018 meeting as submitted.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Don Ocker reported on the status of the following complaints:

17-LS-03
Investigating
18-LS-03
Administrative Action Authorized (AAA)
18-LS-06 
Investigating

18-LS-07
Investigating

18-LS-08
Investigating
18-LS-09
Investigating

18-LS-10
Investigating

A motion (II) was made by TJ Frazier, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board reviewed an email from John Palatiello outlining the reasons MSS believes that the drone piloting class scheduled for the Spring Technical Conference should be approved for CPC credits. Don Ocker stated that a course would be acceptable if the subject matter is related to the practice of surveying. Jeremy Burns spoke on behalf of MSS and noted that MSS will ensure that the course is related to surveying. Tom Orisich reiterated that a precedent should not be set to approve courses, as the Board has already established that only providers are approved. 
NEW BUSINESS


 There was no new business to report.
OLD business 

It was reported that the Board for Professional Engineers does not take issue with the Montgomery County Location Wall Check form, which allows engineers to certify the location of walls on a property as long as the boundary lines have already been established. It was noted that the minimum standards of practice does not include the term “wall checks”, but references location drawings. Milena Trust advised the Board that a wall check is not within the exclusive purview of surveying. 

Executive Director’s Report 


There was no Executive Director’s report.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT

Milena Trust reported that the moratorium on regulations has been lifted and the digital signature bill will be signed by the Governor. The bill to allow a property line surveyor or land surveyor to serve on the Board also passed. John Mettee asked about the status of the mapping committee regulations that were put on hold for the legislative session. Milena Trust will send a draft of the proposed regulations to the committee for review.
MSS Report

Jeremy Burns reported that the 2018 Spring Technical Conference will be held at the Maritime Conference Center on April 26 & 27, 2018. The Annual Fall Conference & Exhibition is scheduled for October 17-20, 2018 and will be held at the College Park Marriott Hotel & Conference Center. A list of the upcoming MSS events was given to the Board for informational purposes. Tom Orisich asked if MSS has a liaison within the State Highway Administration (SHA). Mr. Burns stated that he will look into the creation of a committee for the purpose of working more closely with SHA and would get back to the Board with information regarding this. John Mettee asked if there will be a workshop for exam writing. Jeremy Burns confirmed that there will be a workshop and will check to see if invitations were sent out.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


A motion (III) was made by Donald Ocker, seconded by Tom Orisich and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:40 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd floor conference room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. This session is permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Ann. Code of Md, § 3-305(b)(13). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:57 a.m.
Applications for Review
Following a review by a minimum of two Board members, motion (IV) was made and unanimously carried to approve the following applications:

Joseph Duckworth and Trevor Fawkes were approved for the FS exam.
Vernon Walch was approved for reciprocity. 

OTHER business  
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on May 2, 2018.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (V) was made by Don Ocker and seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:57 a.m.

(
Without Corrections



With Corrections


Signature on File


John Mettee, Chairman

Date:
 

